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BEFORE THE PUBLIC SERVICE COMMISSION 
OF THE STATE OF MISSOURI 

 
In the Matter of Kansas City Power & Light  ) 
Company’s Submission of Its 2018 Renewable  ) Case No. EO-2019-0315 
Energy Standard Compliance Report   ) 
 
In the Matter of KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations ) 
Company’s Submission of Its 2018 Renewable  ) Case No. EO-2019-0316 
Energy Standard Compliance Report   ) 
 

STAFF RESPONSE TO COMMISSION QUESTIONS 

 COMES NOW Staff of the Missouri Public Service Commission and respectfully 

states as follows: 

 1. On April 15, 2019, Kansas City Power & Light Company (“KCPL”) and 

KCP&L Greater Missouri Operations Company (“GMO”) filed their Compliance Reports 

for calendar year 2018 (Case Nos. EO-2019-0315 and EO-2019-0316), in accordance 

with 4 CSR 240-20.100(8).  Staff reviewed the KCPL Compliance Report and the GMO 

Compliance Report and filed memorandums regarding its review on May 30, 2019.1  Also 

on May 30, 2019, the Office of the Public Counsel filed comments on the KCPL and GMO 

Compliance Reports asserting the Reports fail to comply with the pertinent Commission 

rules.  On June 24, 2019, the Commission ordered Staff to respond to certain questions 

no later than June 28, 2019.  

 2. Attached hereto in memorandum form, and incorporated herein by 

reference, are Staff’s responses to the Commission’s questions dated June 24, 2019.  

   

                                                 
1 It should be noted that although Staff did not identify any deficiencies in regard to KCPL’s RES 
compliance reporting in its May 30, 2019 report, Staff found that GMO had not achieved 
compliance with the solar RES requirements for the 2018 compliance year due to retirement of 
RECs which were expired for the 2018 compliance year.  
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WHEREFORE, Staff submits the attached responses to the Commission’s 

questions dated June 24, 2019, as ordered by the Commission. 

Respectfully submitted, 

        /s/ Jeffrey A. Keevil 
        Jeffrey A. Keevil 
        Missouri Bar No. 33825 
        P. O. Box 360 
        Jefferson City, MO 65102 
        (573) 526-4887 (Telephone) 
        (573) 751-9285 (Fax) 
        Email:  jeff.keevil@psc.mo.gov 
 
        Attorney for the Staff of the 
        Missouri Public Service Commission 
 
 
 

CERTIFICATE OF SERVICE 
 
 I hereby certify that copies of the foregoing have been mailed, hand-delivered, or 
transmitted by facsimile or electronic mail to counsel of record this 28th day of June, 2019. 
 
        /s/ Jeffrey A. Keevil 
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